
WEST SADSBURY TOWNSHIP      
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS WORK SESSION     
May 28, 2019        
 
Supervisors and Staff  In Attendance – Barry Edwards, John Keesey, Edward Haas, Cindy Mammarella, 
and Luke Fidler 
 

1. A list of outstanding invoices, including $5,659.19 in general fund expenses and $150.00 in liquid 
fuels expenses was presented to the Board.  Barry Edwards made a motion to approve paying 
the invoices, and John Keesey seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0. 

2. A check in the amount of $32,379.69 that represents a return of a majority of Donald 
Kauffman’s financial security was prepared.  The return of the financial security was previously 
approved by the Supervisors at their 5/14/19 meeting. 

3. To confirm previous authorization for Cindy to advertise for a roadmaster, John Keesey made a 
motion to authorize advertising for a roadmaster, and Barry Edwards seconded the motion.  
Motion passed 3-0. 

4. To confirm previous authorization for Cindy to advertise for an administrative assistant, John 
Keesey made a motion to authorize advertising for an administrative assistant, and Barry 
Edwards seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0. 

5. Information regarding surrounding municipalities and their costs to provide fire and ambulance 
services to their constituents was discussed.  Copies of the information will be given to the 
supervisors. 

6. Chief Fidler discussed with the Board hiring a part-time police officer as he stated that he is 
having trouble filling shifts.  John Keesey asked that we look at the police budget to see where it 
stands.  The Chief stated that he would rather pay a part-time officer than have to pay over-
time.  The Chief stated that he is hopeful that Officer Moore will be cleared for full duty shortly. 

7. Barry asked for public comments.  Joseph Prekup of Cemetery Road spoke up and informed the 
Board that he would be recording the comments portion of the meeting.  He requested a copy 
of today’s minutes.  Mr. Prekup had several questions regarding the 2019 budgets.  He was 
directed to provide the Township with a Right-To-Know request form to receive the copies.  
Additionally, Mr. Prekup commented on his resignation from the Township and circumstances 
regarding the same, including his lack of having a township-issued cell phone when he was 
employed by the Township.   Edward Haas spoke up and made a motion to provide a township-
issued cell phone for the Roads Department, and Barry Edwards seconded the motion.  Motion 
passed 3-0.  Mr. Prekup continued to comment further on the circumstances surrounding his 
resignation.   

 
At the conclusion of the comments, and with there being no further business, the meeting 
adjourned at 10:10 a.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Cindy Mammarella 

 
Cindy Mammarella 
Township Manager 
 
 
 


